
AVALON FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

AUGUST 10, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm by Jacquie Ewing.  Ms. Ewing read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Jacquie Ewing, Jim Thatcher, Lynn Schwartz, John McCorristin, Stacey Tracy, Kate Nestor, Michele Petrucci, Nina Ranalli, Erin Brown

Absent:  Carl Mattia, Mayor Pagliughi, Richard Hoy, Erin Law-Board Solicitor

A motion to approve the regular minutes of the July 13, 2017 meeting was made by John McCorristin and seconded by Stacey Tracy.  Approved by all.

A motion to approve the Closed Session minutes of the July 13, 2017 meeting was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by Jim Thatcher.  Approved by all.  No one from the public was present and there were no public comments.

A motion to approve the payment of forty-six checks in the amount of $198,343.08 was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by John McCorristin.  Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.

Erin Brown began the Directors’ reports.  Working with Ancero to expand the wireless access points over the summer.  Seeking a year round part-time Library Assistant.  The in-service day will be Tuesday, September 5th.  A Library Website Committee has been formed.  Nina Ranalli told the Board that the security cameras at the History Center are working again.  The new LAN network has been installed.  Erin – Computer Lab Phase One has been completed and has been well received by the patrons.  Erin is proposing a subscriber card for specific patrons.  She will have a proposal written up for the September meeting.  The Library is reworking the technology classes for the fall to have a broader range of options available and the Library is planning direct marketing for the workshops.  Nina – the church lecture series have been well attended.  The Avalon Anchorage Exhibit opens August 11th.  
Patty Davis gave the Seven Mile Publishing update.  Among the promotional items, there is an e-newsletter dedicated to specific items.  Programming was especially heavy in July.  The Beach Book Picks was stopped in July and will resume in September.  They are meeting about the new website.

Jim and John discussed Finance Committee business regarding aligning the pay scales.  John said that they should have something from Erin Law for the September meeting.  This was generated by a recommendation from the auditors.

Adjournment at 3:05 pm.
